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Thank you, Mr. President 

My delegation welcomes Colombia to the UPR and thanks the delegation for the oral update. 
Ghana congratulates Colombia on the successful signing of the historic Peace Agreement in November 2016, as well as on efforts being made by the Government to progressively implement the Agreement to ensure lasting peace in Colombia and to build a tolerant society hinged on respect for human rights.
We welcome the development of the National Strategy for Guaranteeing Human Rights 2014–2034 that aims to ensure the effective enjoyment of human rights in all spheres of Colombian life. 

While noting with appreciation the government’s commitment to advancing human rights-based programmes across all sectors, including the ongoing efforts to bridge the wage gap among men and women, Ghana wishes to make the following three recommendations: 

i. Consider establishing a protection programme for women rights 
defenders, taking into account their needs and realities from a gender-differentiated perspective, and allocate adequate financial and human resources for its implementation.
ii. Ensure universal access to health services for adolescent girls and boys.

iii. Consider ratifying the OP-CAT.

Ghana wishes Colombia every success with the review process. 

I thank you.        

